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At its December 1 through 6, 2005 meeting, by a 710 vote the Alaska Board of Fisheries 
adopted a new Prince William Sound Management and Salmon Enhancement Allocation 
Plan. This plan replaces the plan previously adopted and supported by Finding 97-167-FB, 
and reflects the Board's realization that the attempts of previous Board's to develop a 
workable allocation plan, acceptable to all users, in the face of changing market conditions 
have been unsuccessful. The Board recognizes that it is unlikely that the three user groups 
involved in Prince William Sound salmon fisheries will ever reach complete consensus on an 
allocation plan but believes that the Board should attempt to impose a workable allocation 
plan to maintain the long-term historic balance even if not fully acceptable to any user group 
rather than leaving in place an allocation plan that has proved completely unworkable and 
which results in harvest patterns which bear little resemblance to the Board allocations. 

The conceptual language of the adopted plan was adopted as substitute language for Proposal 
27. The substitute language was recommended by a Board Committee, and is found on pages 
29 -31 of RC # 40 (Committee B Report). The final regulatory language reflecting the 
Board's intent is found at 5 AAC 24.370 (am 3/30/2006, Register 177). As a result of its 
action on Proposal 27, the Board took no action on a number of other proposals relating to 
Prince William Sound management and allocation including proposals 18, 19, 20, 21, 22, 26, 
27,28, 29, and 30. Action on proposal 27 also served as a factor in the Board's rejection of 
other proposals including proposals 33, 34, and 35. These findings are intended to 
summarize the Board's actions on the Prince William Sound Management and Salmon 
Enhancement Allocation Plan so that the public and future boards will understand the reason 
for those actions. 

Backmound 
The previous Prince William Sound Management and Salmon Enhancement Allocation Plan 
was adopted in 1997 in an effort to end over seven years of dispute over allocations between 
the three user groups in Prince William Sound. The history of those disputes in more 
thoroughly presented in Finding 97-167-FB, which this finding supplements. 

After 1997, the plan continued to fail to achieve its allocation objectives. Actual catches were 
not even coming close to allocations, and the disparities were getting worse. The seine 
fishery was consistently under its allocation and the drift and set net fishery were consistently 
exceeding their allocations. The set net fishery had grown far beyond its 1 percent allocation 
and was continuing to grow. PSWAC was continuing to produce more low value pink and 
chum salmon in an unsuccessful effort to try to balance out the increased value of Chinook 
and sockeye. 

Modifications to the plan were made in 2003 in an attempt to improve plan performance. One 
significant change in 2003 including tightening the triggers for use of the Port Chalmers and 
Ester Subdistrict "piggy bank" areas, with a new trigger of 40 percent replacing the previous 










